
SELECTION & CONSTITUTIONAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 
 

9TH OCTOBER 2014 
 

POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES REVIEW 2014 
 

A Meeting of the Council’s Parish Council Review and Polling District Review 
Task Group was held on the 2nd July 2014 to consider the Polling Districts and 
Polling Places Review 2014 report. 
 
The Task Group made a recommendation to Selection & Constitutional 
Review Committee and Council to agree the report. 
 
The notes of the Meeting containing that recommendation and the papers 
considered by the Task Group have been appended for information. 
 
Recommended: 
 
That Selection & Constitutional Review Committee notes the discussion 
and agrees to recommend that the Council agrees the Polling Districts 
and Polling Places report. 
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Parish Council Review and Polling District Review 
Task Group 
 
Notes of a Meeting of the Parish Council Review and Polling District Review Task 
Group held on the 2nd July 2014. 
 
Present: 
 
Councillor Mrs Bell (Chairman); 
Councillor Claughton (Vice Chairman); 
 
Cllrs. Apps, Britcher, Davidson, Mortimer. 
 
Also Present: 
 
Mr J Rivers – Kent Association of Local Councils. 
 
Electoral Services Manager – Valma Page; Electoral Services Officer – Vanessa 
Collick-Yeandle; Principal Solicitor for Property & Projects – Sarah Hartles; 
Member Services & Scrutiny Support Officer – Rosie Reid. 
 
1. Polling Districts and Polling Places Review 2014 
 
1.1 The Task Group Members introduced themselves, and the Chairman 

explained that this was the first meeting of the Task Group and the purpose of 
the meeting was to discuss the report relating to the review of polling districts, 
polling places and polling stations. She advised that consultation had ended 
on 2nd June 2014 and that the Task Group were to consider the report and 
make recommendations to the Selection and Constitutional Review 
Committee on 9th October.  The publication of the new register was planned 
for 1st December.  

 
1.2 In response to a question about disabled access to the polling stations, Valma 

Page responded that some form of audit had been undertaken by the Council 
previously, although she did not know the exact details.  She said that when 
the Disability Discrimination Act came into being, all Authorities were obliged 
to review their polling stations to ensure they complied with the new 
legislation, and inspectors had checked venues for satisfactory disabled 
access.  She acknowledged that the disabled access to some buildings was 
not ideal and occasionally the designated disabled access was via a separate 
entrance to the building not in general use for the election.  This sometimes 
relied on polling staff opening the doors as required when alerted by voters or 
even tellers that they required access through a different entrance.  However, 
under the Act, it was the owner of the building who was responsible for 
ensuring compliance with the Act.  It was noted that disabled voters often 
opted to vote by post, and that there had been no consultation complaints 
regarding access for disabled voters.  However, the Task Group agreed that 
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all disabled voters should have the choice of voting in person and that access 
should be available at every polling station.   

 
1.3 It was noted that in Bockhanger Ward the two polling stations were not 

actually situated within the ward itself, but Valma Page said that suitable 
polling stations only needed to be in the vicinity of the polling place and were 
not always available in the immediate area. 

 
1.4 Valma Page said that she had reservations concerning the use of the RCCG 

Church Hall on Maidstone Road as a polling station, as she felt it was 
unsuitable for a number of reasons.  She also said that the seven mobile 
polling stations were not ideal as the access for disabled voters was not 
completely satisfactory, but that they would continue to be used for the 
present due to the lack of suitable alternative community buildings in each 
area.  She explained that the polling station locations could be changed at a 
later date without having to report back to Committee. 

 
1.5 With regard to a consultation response on the polling station in Shottenden, 

which had been removed following the previous polling districts and polling 
places review in 2011, no comments had been received by Ashford Borough 
Council following the change of venue, and the Parish Clerk had confirmed 
that the Parish Council had also received no complaints regarding this 
alteration. 

 
1.6 It was agreed that more thought needed to be given to improving the 

signposting for polling stations, and Valma Page said that she was going to 
look into the possibility of purchasing A-frame boards to give more 
prominence to notices.  She explained the difficulties in signposting due to the 
constraints of only using the space immediately around the facility.  She said 
that each polling station needed to be considered individually with regard to 
how best to display signs.  It was suggested that signs could also be 
displayed at a higher level using carbon fibre poles with a notice at the top, 
which could be kept within the confines of the polling station.  It was 
considered that due to recent and future housing developments in the 
Borough there would be a number of new voters in the area and signposting 
and promoting polling stations would be a key issue.  Sarah Hartles advised 
that the Boundary Commission were due to carry out a review of wards after 
May 2015 and the Council were looking at whether to carry out a Community 
Governance Review to consider the impact of the planned new developments.  
Any Review would lead to a consideration of the location of polling places in 
those areas affected. 

 
1.7 In response to a question, Valma Page advised that there had not been any 

complaints regarding tellers in the last three elections, and she considered 
this was more of an issue in the past than at present.  One Member assured 
the Group that tellers were well-briefed before election day.  The Group 
acknowledged that the behaviour of tellers at the polling stations was the 
responsibility of the appointing agent, and not Members.  Guidelines on the 
behaviour, rules and regulations for tellers were available, and Valma Page 
undertook to circulate these guidelines to the Group.  One Member noted that 
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problems were caused where three or four parties were represented at a 
polling station and were not working together, and this was when voters got 
upset.  It was considered that this situation could sometimes be intimidating 
for voters, but that it was difficult to legislate against and was part of the 
prevailing democratic system. 

 
1.8 One Member said he would like to see more restrictions with regard to parking 

at polling stations.  He considered that there should be areas of ‘no parking’ 
which were left available for disabled voters.  It was agreed that this was a 
matter for KCC Highways, but Valma Page said she would discuss this issue 
with colleagues from other Kent councils. 

 
1.9 There was a suggestion that the William Harvey Hospital car park could be 

used as a possible polling station, and Valma Page said she welcomed all 
suggestions regarding appropriate alternative venues. 

 
 
Recommendation 
 
That the Selection and Constitutional Review Committee note the above 
discussion and agree to recommend that the Council agrees the Polling 
Districts and Polling Places report. 
 
 
 
Councillor Mrs Bell 
Chairman – Parish Council Review & Polling District Review Task Group 
 
 

_________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Queries concerning these minutes?  Please contact Rosie Reid: 
Telephone: 01233 330565  Email: rosie.reid@ashford.gov.uk 
Agendas, Reports and Minutes are available on: www.ashford.gov.uk/committees 

mailto:rosie.reid@ashford.gov.uk
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